
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
1. Reading Scripture During Lent 
 
As we get closer to Lent, it is a good idea to think seriously now about 
the types of penances you will perform. In other words, donôt wait until 
Shrove Tuesday or, worse yet, Ash Wednesday. With that in mind, I 
would like to urge you to consider embarking upon your Lenten journey 
with a commitment to delve more deeply into the Sacred Scriptures. 
Liberal Protestants, Fundamentalists, and Catholics all speak of the 
Scriptures as the Word of God (CCC 105ï108), but each community 
means something quite different both in theory and in practice. Perhaps 
the best guide for discovering the ñCatholicò understanding of the Bible 
is the Dogmatic Constitution on Divine Revelation (Vatican II, Dei Ver-
bum). The Constitution opens with a careful explanation of the basic 
notions undergirding the process of Divine Revelation, grounding it in 
the life and ministry of Jesus, who ñcompleted and perfected revelation 
and conýrmed it with divine guaranteesò (n. 4). Clearly teaching the di-
vine inspiration of the sacred authors and, therefore, the inerrant quality 
of their writings, the Constitution afýrms ñthat the books of Scripture, 
ýrmly, faithfully and without error, teach that truth that God, for the sake 
of our salvation, wished to be conýded to the sacred Scripturesò (n. 11; 
CCC 107). 
In carefully nuanced language, the Council Fathers remind exegetes 
that correct interpretation involves giving due attention to the historical 
and cultural milieu in which a particular passage was written (CCC 
110). Scripture does not speak for itself, then, but needs both a scien-
tiýc approach (the work of biblical scholars, along with experts in lin-
guistics, history, archaeology, and other allied ýelds) and a ýnal and 
authoritative voice. over and interpreting the Word of Godò (n. 12; CCC 
85ff). 
While few Catholics are ever tempted to fall into the trap of biblical liter-
alism, not a few have fallen victim to a version of rationalism that would 
seek to deny the historical truth of the Gospels or the possibility of mir-
acles (even the virginal conception and bodily Resurrection of Jesus).  
If the Scriptures are inspired by Almighty God and free from error (CCC 
105ï7), then they should be read. Catholics have always been encour-
aged to do just that, especially in reference to the Gospels. At the same 
time, however, the Church has also been concerned that private read-
ing can lead some people to erroneous conclusions. This problem is 
faced squarely in the Acts of the Apostles (Acts 8:27ï39). In other 
words, the Bible is not self-explanatory, and the concerns of the Church 
are not unfounded.  
But in all candour we must ask: How free are Catholics not only to read 
the Bible but to interpret it? At the risk of sounding þippant, I would say 
ï as free as any non-Catholic Christian. Martin Luther began as an ad-
vocate of private scriptural interpretation, reasoning that if the Pope can 
interpret the Bible, why not he or any other Christian? Lutherôs speech-
es and letters show that later in life he backed off from this position af-
ter seeing the disastrous results of having unprepared and unqualiýed 
people give personal reactions to the Bible, allegedly of equal value to 
the contributions of scholars. 
The task of an authentic interpretation of the Word of God, whether 
written or handed on, has been entrusted exclusively to the living  
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Sacramental Life 
 

Eucharist: 

Saturday -  9.00am & 5.30pm Vigil 

Sunday   -  8.30am 

Sunday   -  10am Childrenôs Liturgy  

Sunday   -  6.00pm Youth Mass 

Monday   -  9.00am  

Tues - Wed - 8.00am 

Thurs - Fri  -  9.00am 

Lauds (morning prayer) is prayed 

20 minutes before  morning mass 

daily. All  Welcome. 
 

Reconciliation:  
Saturday 9.30-10am, 4.45-5.15pm 
Sunday 8.30am - 9.15am 

 
Sick Calls: Any time - day/night. 
 

Funeral Masses:  
In co-operation with Funeral 
Directors. 
 

Exposition:  
Every Wednesday after 8am Mass. 

Teaching our FAMILIES to teach their families THE FAITH 
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teaching ofýce of the Church alone. Its authority in this matter is exercised in the name of Jesus Christ. 
Yet this Magisterium is not superior to the Word of God, but is its servant. It teaches only what has been 
handed on to it.  
A sceptic may pounce on this as proof that the Church suppresses personal reþection, but history at-
tests to the contrary. For example, the Church has declared that Calvin was wrong in seeing John 3:5 
as a mere metaphor. Equally condemned are those who would deny any link between John 20:23 and 
the Sacrament of Penance. You will note that both instances do not give deýnitive, positive interpreta-
tions but simply call into question an interpretation that has been advocated. From a positive vantage 
point, the Church has declared Matthew 16:17f. and John 21:15 as germane to the doctrine of Petrine 
primacy, and James 5:14 as tied in to the Sacrament of the Sick. Likewise, the Church has indicated 
that the Gospel accounts of the institution of the Eucharist are to be understood literally. So few exam-
ples can hardly be perceived as a heavy-handed attempt to stiþe private interpretation. To push for 
oneôs own interpretation counter to twenty centuries of authentic and authoritative understanding of a 
particular passage would appear to be spiritual pride and arrogance of the worst sort. Just as the books 
of the Bible were collected into one by the Church, so too ought one to read that Bible as a member of 
that same Church (CCC 113).  
 
2. All Hallows Parish Survey 
This weekend, you will find a questionnaire on seats in the Church. The aim of the Parish Survey is to 
gauge interest and identify the type of program or activity you would be happy to join in order to deepen 
your faith by improving your knowledge of Scripture, the teachings and traditions of the Church.   
 
3. Catechists - Sacramental Program 2020 
There is as meeting on Monday, 16th February at 7:30pm in the Parish hall for all who are involved 
as catechists for the 2020 sacramental program. 
 
4.  Sacramental Program 2020 -  Parent Information evening  
There is a parent information evening on 25th February at 7pm in the Church to discuss the sacraments 
of Reconciliation and Holy Communion.  Notes will be coming home soon with eligible children or you 
can pick one up at the parish office. 
 
5. Position vacant 
Anyone wanting to apply for a part-time secretarial position in the parish, please send your CV to the 
parish office. An email or hard copy will suffice. The duties and hours will be discussed during the inter-
view. Previous parish experience would be a distinct advantage. 
 
6. No Locking the Church 
Please do not lock the church during the day. A number of parishioners use the church during the day 
and after the masses. Please do not lock the Church. Fr Nicholas and I will do that. 
 
7. Parish Finance Committee  
Meeting for members    Thursday Feb 27 at 7.30pm. 
God Bless 
Fr Matthew. 
 
8. From Father Nicholas 
In his Apostolic Letter ñSummorum Pontificum,ò Pope Benedict XVI asked Parish Priests and Rectors of 
Churches to celebrate the Extraordinary Form of Mass (that is known as the ñLatin Massò or the 
ñTridentine Massò) for the Faithful who might request that Mass be said as it was said, more or less up 
until the Second Vatican Council. The Pope also taught that this form of Mass had never been abrogat-
ed or forbidden and that priests who wanted to celebrate this form of Mass on their own could always do 
so without the express permission of their Bishop. They could also celebrate this form of Mass for the 
people without express permission. A number of parishioners and other faithful have asked me if I would 
celebrate the Latin Mass for them. Happily! Normally when I say Mass on my own it is in this form. But 
the whole parish is invited to the Extraordinary Form of Mass on Saturday mornings at 11:00am. Com-
mencing Wednesday March 4, there shall also be a Mass at 7.00pm every Wednesday evening during 
Lent. There will be no change to any other Mass time. My hope is to sing the Mass on the first Saturday 
of each month but more usually I will say a ñLow Massò.  
Yours in Our Lord, 
Rev. Fr. Nicholas Rynne 



WE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED  
 

In your love and concern, please pray for:- 
 

Recently Deceased: 
Michael Coleman, Alessandro 
Mangogna 
 
Mass Intentions:  
Vigil: Onofrio Casamento 
8.30am: Pearl Foram 
10.00am: Vito Messina 
6pm: All Hallowsô 
18th: Tike Funchio 
19th: Martin OôDonnell  
 
For the following ill members of our community:-   
Kathleen Collins,  Katherine  Adamo, John Collins,  
Tony Lim, Karen Abdallah, Theo Argy, Vincenzo La 
Manna, Andrew Ammendolia, Elysha Fazzalaro, Mia 
Spalina, Bernadette Lane, Sarah Galleghan, Ryan 
Family,  Kylie Lane, Judith Tetley, Marie Mylott,   
John Vincent, Rosa Maria Santos, Belinda Briggs, 

Mark Bridgett 
 

(Names will remain on list for 1 month unless notified.) 

 

GET YOUR COPY OF  

THE CATHOLIC WEEKLY 
 

 

¶ Faith amid darkness: Thousands grieve 
and pray 

¶ New VC commences 

¶ Islam made me Christian 

¶ Mary Higgins Clark dies 

¶ Movie review: Gretel & Hansel 

¶ Celibacy: ñA decisive graceò says Francis 
 
ONLY $2.00 AVAILABLE FROM THE STAND 

Q: What do you call a sleeping bull? 
 

A: A bull-dozer! 

Kidôs Corner 

Bushfire Appeal 
 

Special collections at Masses across the country 
on the Australia Day weekend have raised       
hundreds of thousands of dollars to support      
people and communities affected by the            

devastating bushfires.  
 

Catholic Emergency Relief Australia (CERA) is a 
new collaboration of national Catholic                 
organisations that will help coordinate the 

Churchôs ongoing response to the bushfire crisis 
and future domestic natural disasters. Find out 

more at www.cera.catholic.org.au 

 
 

Catholic Womenôs League 
 

SILVER CIRCLE 
On sale this weekend  
Tickets are $20 each 

 
After sale of all tickets the Silver Circle                

will run for 10 weeks. 
 

Winning numbers taken from supplementary    
numbers drawn on Monday nightsô Lotto. 

 
Any profits go towards charities  

supported by CWL. 
 

Ladies, you are welcome to join members  
at the first CWL meeting for 2020 
On Monday 17 February 

Commencing 11am in the Parish Hall 
Followed by a shared lunch. 

 
World Day of Prayer 

 
World Day of Prayer is a world-wide movement 
led by Christian women of many traditions who 
call the faithful together to observe a common 
day of prayer each year. 
 
The worship service has a special annual theme. 
Through preparation an participation in this, we 
can come to know how people of other countries, 
languages and cultures understand the biblical 
context. We can hear their concerns and needs 
and can feel ourselves in solidarity with them.  In 
this way it is possible to experience the richness 
of the Christian faith as it grows deeper and 
broader in an international, ecumenical             
expression.   
 
The theme for this year is ñRise, Take Up Your 
Mat and Walk!ò - Pray for Zimbabwe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: 6th March 2020 at 10am 
 

Location: St Andrews Anglican Church 
Cnr Sibbick St and Byrne Ave, Abbotsford 

 
 

Morning tea to follow the service 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend! 
 

http://www.cera.catholic.org.au


Volunteers needed for the Sunday 6pm Mass 
 
 

If you love to sing or can play a musical            
instrument, we would love to hear it! 

 
Volunteer to join the choir at the Mass,  

 6pm on Sundays. 
 

If you are interested,  
please contact Beatrice on  0414 577 947.  

Mass to launch the Cause of  
Beatification and Canonisation  

of Servant of God, Eileen OôConnor 
 

The co-founder of Our Ladyôs Nurses for 
the Poor, Eileen OôConnor has taken a   
major step forward to becoming             
Australiaôs second saint after the        

Archbishop of Sydney, Most Rev. Anthony 
Fisher OP called on Catholics to submit    
evidence to support Eileenôs cause for   

canonisation. 
 

You are invited to a Mass which will  
officially launch the cause. 

 
Thursday 20 February  

5:30pm 
at St Maryôs Cathedral.  

 
Celebrant: Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP 

 
All Welcome. 

LENTEN GROUPS AT ALL HALLOWS 
 

Enrolment for Lenten Group 
 

As the season of Lent approaches, we are remind-
ed us to turn away from our worldly distractions 

and journey home to God.  
 

During Lent at All Hallowsô, groups of parishioners 
will gather to reflect on the Sunday Readings and 
to consider the reflections by a number of spiritual 
authors. In the Gathering Space there are sheets 
with dates, times and locations of Lenten Meet-

ings.  
 

To select the Group Meeting with the time that 
suits you best, please add your name and contact 
details. A book for the program will be provided for 

a small cost.  
. 

{ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇΣ 9ƴŬŜƭŘ 
 

¢9!/ILbD 5!¸  
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9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊƛƴƎ WŜǎǳǎ ǎŜǘǎ ǳǎ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ ƭƛŦŜ 
DƻŘ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΦ 
  
/ƻƳŜ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŜǇǎ ǘƻ ŎƭŀƛƳƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ŀƴŘ 
ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƛǘ ŜǾŜǊ ŀƊŜǊΦ YŜȅǎ ǘƻ ŦǊŜŜŘƻƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ 
ŘŜōǳƴƪƛƴƎ ŦŜŀǊǎΣ ǎƛƴŦǳƭ ƘŀōƛǘΣ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǎΣ   ŀŘŘƛŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊŀƴŎŜΦ  
 
[ŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳƴƭƻŎƪ ŀ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ŀŎǝǾŜ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŦǊǳƛǜǳƭ ǊŜƭŀπ
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St Josephôs Catholic Church,  
126 Liverpool Road, Enfield  

Parking at rear of church. Enter from Baker 
Street.  

 
Cost $15.00  

 
Please bring a dish for our communal lunch  

And your Bibles  

Thinking About Priesthood?  
 

óCome And Seeô Seminary Open Day  
 

A Seminary Open Day will be held on     
Sunday 23 February 2020 at the Good 
Shepherd Seminary, 52-58 Abbotsford 
Road, Homebush starting with Morning 
Prayer at 9am and a public Mass at 10:00 

AM.  The day will include prayer,             
conversations with seminarians and 

priests, talks with information about the 
studies    required of men training for the 
priesthood and a guided tour around the 
Seminary. Brunch will be provided.  

 
For registration or more information visit 
us at vocationcentre.org.au or contact us 
at the Vocation Centre on 02 9307 8424 
or email vocations@sydneycatholic.org. 
Online Registration Form: https://
forms.gle/jnLAJibjizNRpvPR7  

 
RSVP by Wednesday 19 February 2020. 

mailto:vocations@sydneycatholic.org
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Liberty in Australian Life 
 
ñThe world has never had a good definition of the word liberty, and the American people, just now, are 
much in want of one. We all declare for liberty; but in using the same word we do not all mean the 
same thing.ò When Abraham Lincoln spoke these words on April 18, 1864, he contrasted those who 
meant by ñlibertyò each personôs proper moral self-government, ñwith others, [for whom] the same word 
may mean for some men to do as they please with other men, and the product of other menôs labour.ò 
Lincoln declared, ñHere are two not only different, but incompatible things, called by the same nameð
liberty.ò He went on to illustrate his point in his characteristically earthy way: ñThe shepherd drives the 
wolf from the sheepôs throat, for which the sheep thanks the shepherd as a liberator, while the wolf de-
nounces him for the same act as the destroyer of liberty, especially as the sheep was a black one. 
Plainly the sheep and the wolf are not agreed upon a definition of the word liberty.ò Lincoln understood 
how the two ñincompatibleò concepts of liberty called into being correspondingly opposing cultures, cus-
toms, institutions, and laws. He recognized earlier than most did that North and South were two different 
worlds. He foresaw that they could not long last so divided as one polity. Lincoln predicted in Springfield 
that the country ñwill become all one thing or all the other.ò 
 
Likewise in our own time and nation, Australians  use the word ñlibertyò in ñnot only different, but incom-
patibleò ways. They consequently straddle unquietly two social worlds. Many Australians still hold fast to 
that liberty that has endured throughout our countryôs history: each adult personôs independence from 
the arbitrary authority of another (thus, no slavery or servitude); the right to direct oneôs own life toward 
genuine human fulfilment by and through free choices; to be (in this way) the author of oneôs own life. 
This liberty has been understood to be nested among abiding social convictions that there are basic as-
pects of human well-being that are good for everyone, and moral norms that are true for everyone. 
These basic forms of flourishing are anchor points of the common good. Public authority serves the 
community by promoting, as it reasonably can, and within the limits of the powers assigned to it by the 
Constitution, this common good. 
The US Supreme Courtôs 1992 decision  Planned Parenthood v. Casey decided: ñ[a]t the heart of liberty 
is the right to define oneôs own concept of existence, of meaning, of the universe, and of the mystery of 
human life,ò they substituted an altogether ñdifferent but incompatibleò sort of liberty. Here, what is cho-
sen is not the Source of moral value. What counts is that what one chooses really is oneôs own choice, 
and therefore constitutive of oneôs singular ñidentity.ò There is no further objectivity, and no God, behind 
the whole project. This new complex of ideas, implicitly stipulates that common answers to these ques-
tions are at most provisional, and in any event are subordinate to the final authority of individual belief. 
In this regime, ñreligionò is, from the common perspective, an optional personal idiosyncrasy, and 
ñmoralityò is subjective. To say that either is ñnecessary to good governmentò or public life would be as 
sensible as saying that the centrifugal is ñnecessaryò to the centripetal. To say that both are ñnecessaryò 
would be insane. 
 
And we in Australia are a world away. Yet our culture takes its cues from those from whom we are divid-
ed by a common language. The cultural impact of this idea was seen in last yearôs abortion rights de-
bate in NSW, the very sphere in which that idea originated. We see it again in the same-sex marriage 
referendum, in the collapse of public morality in its jurisprudence, and elsewhere in our law and culture. 
In the generation since 1992, Australians have nearly exhausted the moral capital that believing Chris-
tians and Jews who came before them stored up, stores that for a time muffled the effects of this Brave 
New World. The Greatest Generation is now nearly gone. Their Boomer offspring who rebelled against 
their eldersô world are retiring. Australia is run largely by persons who did not know the world before 
1968. More than a half century into great social upheaval, we can see what it is like to ride bareback 
across the open range of human egotism, desire, and fantasyðthe ñheart of libertyòðunconstrained by 
the Decalogue and the God who delivered it to Moses. 
By itself, this notion of liberty might seem to pertain only to an invisible sphere of the mind, where each 
person could silently star in his or her own superhero cosmic narrative. It is much more than that, 
though; because what the mind conceives, the person is now entitled to openly express, and then to 
publicly actualize without risk of moral criticism. The corollary of this idea has come to be a communal 
duty to ñaffirmò the imagined world of others out of ñrespectò for the person whose world it is. Ratification 
by and through law is a crucial component of this communal duty. 
Lincoln emphasized the practical difficulty of living in a foreign world, where the social structure is deter-
mined by a definition of liberty ñdifferent but incompatibleò with oneôs own. So, too, in Australia today. 
The breathtaking subjectivism that has crystallized from this idea is a muscular master principle; it is re-
defining such basic social forms as marriage, family, and religion. Even biology and metaphysics are 
ground up in its maw: we are not even created male or female any more. 



 Five Dock Realty  
92a Great North Road  
Five Dock, NSW 2046  

Ph: 9713 2555 Fax: 9713 7215  
E: info@fivedockrealty.com.au  

 
Servicing our area since 1968  

 
 

For all your real estate needs ï Sale ï Property and 
Strata Management services, call John who has 
been servicing our area for over 23 years  
 

Established since 1968, the longest running  
Real Estate Office in the area  

CARING FUNERALS PTY LTD 
Inc. BURIALS AT SEA 

ñProudly Australian Family Owned and Operatedò 

 

ADAM J. LEE 
Director 

 

Fax: 9713 1400 
Pager: 9937 2478 
Eastern Suburbs: 

9699 7877 

Head Office: 9713 1555 
160 Great North Road Five Dock 
Email: funerals@caringfunerals.com.au 

Abuse is a crime. The appropriate people to deal 
with a crime are the police. If you ï or anyone 
you know ï have been abused, please contact 
the police. Alternatively, you can contact the 

 Safeguarding and Ministerial Integrity Office at (02) 9390 
5810 or safeguardingenquiries@sydneycatholic.org. You 
may also want to speak to your Parish Priest who will be 
able to provide support and guidance. The Archdiocese has a 

legal obligation to report crimes to the police. 

 

  Reach Beyond:    

Become Simply 

Rich.é 

All trades and professions are being           
requested by communities abroad seeking to 
build the capacity of their organisations and 
the skills of their people.  Theyôre not asking 
for money or gifts that contribute to degrading 
dependence. Your assistance will help to    
develop self-reliance and sustainable            
solutions to poverty.  Palms Australia will    
provide you with thorough preparation and 
support.  You will be rewarded with riches 

greater than you might imagine.   
 

Look at www.palms.org.au and talk to Roger 
on O422472567, or email 
palms@palms.org.au  

 
THE JOURNEY CATHOLIC 
   RADIO PROGRAM  

 

On the Journey this week we have a stellar 
lineup for you, including Marilyn Rodrigues 
with a wonderful piece called Peace and Fr 
Dave Callaghan sharing his tips for trusting in 
the Lord. Go to WWW.jcr.org.au or 
www.itunes.jcr.org.au and to ensure that you 
never miss a show it can be sent to you each 
week as a podcast via email ï for free. If you 
love the show, let your local radio station 
know that youôd like to hear it broadcast           
locally each week. 

mailto:funerals@caringfunerals.com.au
http://palms.org.au/assignments-abroad/current-opportunities/
http://www.palms.org.au
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St Patricks Social Club 
Church Hill (City) for single seniors  
(including widows and widowers)  

meet monthly on 2nd Sunday at 1.45pm 
Enq: after 6.30pm 9953 4909 or 9858 2094 

City Silence  
 

City Silence is a Holy Hour hosted by  
Catholic Youth Services for young adults every  
Tuesday at St Maryôs Cathedral from 6.30-7.30pm.  

 
This event provides a regular and consistent place 
for young adults to gather for prayer and fellowship.  
City Silence consists of times of silence, reflection, 
scripture, song and the opportunity for confession. 

 
  For more information contact  9764 4357  or    
andrew@catholicyouthservices.org   or visit   

www.catholicyouthservices.org 

Frankôs Pitstop Motors  
Specialising in:  

BMW    ALFA ROMEO     FIAT   MERCEDES    SAAB    AUDI  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Frank & Tony  

Ph: 9799 7688  

FRANKSPITSTOP@OPTUSNET.COM.AU 

45 Liverpool Road 

Summer Hill NSW  2130 

ALL HALLOWS'  
YOUTH MINISTRY -   

GENERATION AWAKENING 
 

If you are between the ages of 12 - 21, the 
Parish of All Hallows' Five Dock  

invites you to join its Youth  Ministry, 
'Generation Awakening (GA)'.  

 
Meetings will run weekly between 5:00pm to 

6:00pm on Sundays, followed 
by 6pm Youth Mass. Musicians and singers 
for the youth choir are also welcomed.  

 

Counselling available with no waitlist  

Several highly qualified relationship  
counselling professionals have just joined our 
CatholicCare team in Fairfield, Liverpool, 
Bankstown, Lewisham and Sydney CBD.  

 
They offer  services in family law,  

post-separation, parenting, domestic and  
family violence.  

 

Call CCareline on 13 18 19 to find out more. 

FRANKôS FRUIT MARKET 
Under New Management 

94A RAMSAY ST, HABERFIELD 
Ph: 9798 6388 

 

Babysitting and Child Minding 
Responsible, reputable All Hallows Parishioner and 
year 10 student with experience in babysitting.  
References available.  Call Olivia 0404 882 538 

mailto:natalie@catholicyouthservices.org
http://www.catholicyouthservices.org

